AT THE PUBLIC MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 p.m.

on Monday the 20th day of April, 2015
Present


Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Supervisor 



George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman




Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman




Paul I. Ruggiero, Councilman



James E. Presutti, Councilman
Also Present

Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town



James Osborne, Town Engineer



Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk



Brenda Milkovich, Deputy Town Clerk
      Meeting called to order at 7:04 p.m.
1. ROLL CALL

2. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG

Planning Board Member Frank Galli led the pledge.
3. MOMENT OF SILENCE

4. CHANGES TO AGENDA
There were no changes made to the agenda.
 
5.   PUBLIC HEARING (7:00 p.m.): Hotel-Motel Definition 

Supervisor Piaquadio asked Town Clerk Andrew Zarutskie if all of the proper                postings and publications were completed.


Town Clerk Zarutskie said notice of this meeting has been posted in the lobby                   of Town Hall since Monday, March 30, 2015 and on the Town’s Web site since               Monday, March 30, 2015.  It was advertised in the Mid Hudson Times on                    Wednesday, April 1, 2015 and in the Sentinel on Friday, April 3, 2015.  This         complies with all of the requirements for a Public Hearing under New York                   State Law.
MOTION was made 7:07 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to open the Public                  Hearing.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman           Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

The purpose of this Public Hearing is to modify the definitions of “hotel” and                       “motel” to include a requirement that the use be for compensation on a fee                     basis and open to the public and to clarify the meaning of “transient”.

MOTION was made 7:11 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to close the Public                       Hearing.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman           Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Negative Declaration                 of State Environmental Quality Review (SEQR).  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

      VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman                  

Ruggiero – yes, Councilman Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve adopting the Resolution.            The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

      VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman                  

Ruggiero – yes, Councilman Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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6.   ENGINEERING:
     ​​
             A.  Approval of Bid Schedule: Stewart Airport Water Storage Tank  


      Town Engineer Jim Osborne requests approval for the following bid schedule            

                   based on the completion of the plans and specifications for the Stewart Airport                

                   Water Storage Tank rehabilitation project:

      Advertise for Bids            5/06/15         Mid Hudson Times, Times Herald Record





       5/08/15         Sentinel


      Open Bids
                    6/10/15         @ 2:00 p.m.


      Award Contracts             6/17/15


      Contract Signing &          6/26/15         @ 10:00 a.m.

                   Pre-Construction Mtg.

                 MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the above bid schedule.

     The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.

            VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman                  

     Ruggiero – yes, Councilman Presutti - yes, Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

            Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

B.  Return of Security (Sunshine Ford)
Town Engineer Jim Osborne requests the return of the cash bond in the amount                of $45,465.00.  Kevin L. Patton, P.E. performed several inspections and certified              the construction of the storm water improvements on the Sunshine Ford Parking             Lot Expansion.  The Cash Bond was given to the Town on June 4, 2014, in the form of Sunshine Ford-Lincoln, Inc. check #10364.
                   MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve releasing the Cash                   

      Bond in the amount of $45,465.00.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman 
      Woolsey.  

                   VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman  

                   Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

           Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
7.   RECREATION:
     ​​
             A.  Hiring of Seasonal Laborer  


      Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation Robert Petrillo requests 
                   permission to hire Daniel Otto as a Seasonal Laborer at $10.00 per hour.                       

                   The starting date will be effective Thursday, April 23, 2015 to Wednesday,           

      September 2, 2015.  Mr. Otto is a returnee for the past several years and                     

      will need to complete all the necessary paperwork. 
                   MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve hiring Daniel Otto                            

                   as a Seasonal Laborer at $10.00 per hour.  The Motion was seconded by                  

                   Councilwoman Greene.  

                   VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman    

           Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

           Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.        

B.  Grounds Maintenance
i.  Water District & General Fund Additional Properties
              
 Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation Robert Petrillo requests 
              permission to hire Lynn Warren Landscaping to continue the grounds 

              maintenance for Part B Water District Additional Properties and Part C                 

              General Fund Additional Properties.  Mr. Warren has agreed to honor his              

              2015 quotes of $440.00 per week for Part B and $300.00 for Part C.

 MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve hiring Lynn Warren 

              Landscaping to continue the grounds maintenance for Part B Water District 

              Additional Properties and Part C General Fund Additional Properties.  The 
              Motion was seconded by Councilwoman Green.

                     VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman                  

              Ruggiero – yes, Councilman Presutti - yes, Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

                     Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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ii. Chadwick Lake Park
                          Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation Robert Petrillo                      

                          requests permission to hire R. Brewer Landscaping to continue the grounds 

             maintenance at Chadwick Lake Park.  Mr. Brewer has agreed to honor his              

             2015 quote of $260.00 per week.

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve hiring R. Brewer 

             Landscaping to continue the grounds maintenance at Chadwick Lake Park.  
             The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.

                    VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman                  

             Ruggiero – yes, Councilman Presutti - yes, Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

                    Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
            C.  Hiring of Recreation Aide (Seasonal)  

                  Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation Robert Petrillo requests 
                  permission to hire Rachel Terry as a Seasonal Recreation Aide at $8.75 per                   

                  hour.  Ms. Terry will be replacing Maria Schettini who has declined the position.                    

                  A start date of Thursday, June 4, 2015 is being proposed and the funds are                  

                  available in appropriation code 7140-0100.
                  MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve hiring Rachel Terry                            

                  as a Seasonal Recreation Aide at $8.75 per hour.  The Motion was seconded                        

                  by Councilwoman Greene.  

                  VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman    

          Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

          Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.        
     

8.  TOWN SUPERVISOR: Interns   
Supervisor Piaquadio would like to announce a Summer Intern program.  The program would start Monday, June 15, 2015 and last for six (6) weeks.  The following are needed requirements: 

1.  You must be between the ages of 17 to 22 years or older. 

2.  Preference goes to Town of Newburgh residents.

3.  A release form must be signed. 

This is not a paid internship, nor will college credits be given.  If you are interested, please submit the following information to Supervisor Piaquadio at e-mail address supervisor@townofnewburgh.org. and include the following:

1.  Your area of Interest.

2.  The days and hours you would like to Intern.

3.  A short paragraph stating the reason you would like to Intern.
     This is an established practice and no vote is needed.
  9.   HIGHWAY: Hiring of 2 Laborers
       Highway Superintendent Todd DePew requests permission to hire Nicholas Ponesse 

       and Anthony Ponesse, Jr. as two Seasonal full time employees (100 days) with a                    

       start date of April 30, 2015 and a salary of $12.00 per hour.  They will need to 
       complete their paperwork, be fingerprinted and drug/alcohol tested.  
       MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve hiring Anthony Ponesse Jr.
       as a Seasonal full time employee (100 days) with a start date of April 30, 2015 and 

       a salary of $12.00 per hour.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

       VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman                  

 Ruggiero – yes, Councilman Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

       Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
       MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve hiring Nicholas Ponesse 

       as a Seasonal full time employee (100 days) with a start date of April 30, 2015 and                   

       a salary of $12.00 per hour.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

       VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman                  

 Ruggiero – yes, Councilman Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

       Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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10.   ANNOUNCEMENTS

       Supervisor Piaquadio reported the following:

 -   I attended the funeral this morning of former Supervisor Bob Kirkpatrick, Jr.  He was 
           on the Board for 12 years.  Keep Bob in our prayers.
       -   I attended the Eagle Scout ceremony for Benjamin Nakagawa on Sunday and it was 

           very nice.
       -   Met with John Casellini from the Pilgrim Pipeline on April 10th and asked questions.  

            He will get back to the Board with answers and stated that the Pipeline will not be    

            doing anymore surveys on peoples properties.  We may have answers for the first 

            meeting in June.
       Councilman Woolsey reported the following:
 
 -   This meeting should be held in honor of Bob Kirkpatrick, Jr.

       Councilwoman Greene reported the following:
 
 -   Please keep an eye open regarding the Pilgrim Pipeline surveyors entering your 

           property without permission.   A lady and gentlemen informed Councilwoman Greene 

           that folks were on their property without their consent.  Please call the Town Police              

           if you see this happening as this is trespassing and the Pilgrim Pipeline surveyors can 

           be ordered off your properties.  
       -   This Saturday, April 25th from 10:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m., all firehouses throughout 

           New York State will be recruiting volunteer firemen.  Please come and tour the local 

           fire houses and enjoy some refreshments.  See what our tax money purchased for             

           the Town’s protection.

       Councilman Ruggiero reported the following:
 
 -   The Town Board held a Public Hearing regarding the Pilgrim Pipeline and heard               

            from both sides.  Next will be a Resolution but the Town Board hasn’t decided on                

            a decision yet.
       Town Clerk Zarutskie reported the following:


 -  The passing of Bob Kirkpatrick, Jr. is the second time in a month the Town lost a 
           former Supervisor.
       -   The leaf and brush pickup schedule was approved last week (5/4/15-5/7/15) and               

            ads will be in the newspapers tomorrow and posted on the Town’s internet.  Please 

            check our website daily.   

       -   The Town Clerk’s office will be open on Saturday, May 16th from 9:00-12:00 p.m.
       -   The Clerk’s office was notified by NYS that there is no longer “Handicapped” parking 

           permits as the former logo was offensive.  The new parking permits will be called 

           “Accessible” parking permits. 

       -   There will be a free rabies clinic scheduled for Sunday, May 17th from 9:00-12:00 p.m. 

           and will be held at the Town of Woodbury Highway Garage, 24 Country Route 105, 

           Highland Mills.  This is open to Orange County residents only.  Please take advantage 

           of this offering as times and veterinary expenses are tough.  

          * Pre-registration for the clinic is recommended.  For registration, please call the Town 

            of Woodbury Town Clerk at (845) 291-2331.
11.  PUBLIC COMMENTS

       Paul Gessner from Bauer Lane 
       Mr. Gessner approached the Town Board with concerns regarding the Leptondale Deli.     

       The deli which is located in a residential area contains adult movies/magazines and             

       drug paraphernalia. Supervisor Piaquadio stated that Code Compliance Supervisor 
       Gerald Canfield visited the deli and did an inspection.  The deli owners stated that they 

       would comply with the Local Law. 
       Major Lee Himmelberger from Deer Run Road

Major Himmelberger, a disabled veteran, stated that there is no need for the back                  

       and forth communications between the Town residents and the Pilgrim Pipeline.  The 

       Pipeline will affect the Town’s water supply and she also had expressed concern with  

       the compensation for the Town’s residents land values.  If the Pilgrim Pipeline decision 

       goes through a Board decision, the concern will be for the current compensation for           

       the homeowners land values.  There are many questions that still have not been 
       answered and the Town Board stated that they are trying to represent the Town’s 
       constituents and make sure not to rush a decision but  look at every issue.  
       Supervisor Piaquadio then thanked Major Himmelberger for her service to our country.
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       Sandra Kissam from Union Avenue

       When the two representatives from the Pilgrim Pipeline came to the Town Board’s 

       Workshop meeting it was because they wouldn’t have to respond or take general 

       questions from the Town residents.   We would like for the representatives to attend                       

       another Public meeting so that the public could question them.  Supervisor Piaquadio 

       asked Ms. Kissam that if the Town Board opposed the Pilgrim Pipeline would she               

       still want to have the Pilgrim Pipeline representatives return to another meeting and             

       Ms. Kissam responded no.
       John Gebhards from Wintergreen Avenue
       Climate change is happening and the end of the age of fossil fuel is coming.  The             

       Pilgrim Pipeline is for processing and not essential to our own community.  Don’t put              

       our community at risk.  Please join and oppose the Pilgrim Pipeline.
       Iris Bloom from High Falls
       Ms. Bloom testified at the last Town Board meeting held on April 6th and stated that             

       there are now over fifty Resolutions that have passed in other municipalities.  When              

       the Pipeline begins to drill it is done horizontally under the water ways and will kill our 
       aquatic life.   Please deny permits for the Pilgrim Pipeline.  The Town Board has a mind 
       of its own, but is giving an impression of helplessness.  The Pipeline can be stopped.  
       Supervisor Piaquadio stated that the Town Board will make a proper decision and    

       Councilwoman Greene stated that she took great exception to Ms. Bloom’s comments.  

       The Board is not helpless and not turning a deaf ear.
       Allan Gaul from Grand Avenue

       Mr. Gaul asked the Town Board if they remembered the testimony from the two 

       individuals from Pilgrim Pipeline regarding having the right of eminent domain                

       (ability to condemn property for public good).  Supervisor Piaquadio replied yes.
       Supervisor Piaquadio advised all in attendance that he will keep everyone informed

       of any details regarding the Pilgrim Pipeline.
     12.   ADJOURNMENT

             MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to adjourn the regular Town Board    

meeting at 7:51 pm.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman   

Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.



Meeting adjourned at 7:51 pm.




Respectfully submitted,

_______________________________  by   ______________​​​______________​​​__​​____

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk
      Brenda J. Milkovich, Deputy Town Clerk  

BJM – 4/23/14

